THE

AVIN
ROUP, INC.

October 31, 2008

Most Reverend John B. McCormack
Diocese of Manchester

153 Ash Street

P.O. Box 310

Manchester, NH 03105-0310

Bishop McCormack,

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that the information requested of the
Diocese of Manchester for the recent data collection audit has been received by the Gavin
Group, Inc. We have reviewed the documents and forwarded them to the Secretariat of
Child and Youth Protection for utilization in the 2008 Audit Report.

Since 10% of the children to be trained were absent on the day that the training
was offered, it is suggested that consideration be given to increase the number of training
days.

Based on the fact that your Diocese was found to be compliant with The Charter
for the Protection of Children and Young People as the result of 2007 Full Audit, this
finding of compliance will be continued for 2008. The next time your Diocese receives a
full on-site audit, the issue of compliance with the Charter will be addressed in detail.

Sincerely yours,

{ e

William A. Gavin
The Gavin Group, Inc.

CC: Diane Murphy Quinlan

One Seal Harbor Road e Suite 704 ® Winthrop, Massachusetts 02152
Tel: 617-539-1717 ® Fax: 617-539-1126 ® Email: bgavs@aol.com




